


context of the Ministerial Council on Energy (“MCE”) agreement that the Gas Market
Leaders Group (“GMLG"} develop the design of a Short Term Trading Market (“STTM"),

The GMLG envisaged that the STTM would provide a mandatory price based balancing
mechanism for wholesale gas market trading, and replace existing balancing arrangements
across states and territories (except for Victoria, which already has a formal gas spot
market arrangement). The GMLG's proposal was for the STTM to initially apply to South
Australia and New South Wales.® It is understood that the GMLG is currently consideting
the viability of proceeding with a STTM and will make a further recommendation to the
MCE on this matter.

Any recommendation to implement a STTM arrangement in Western Australia would need
to be subject to detalled consideration by the Western Australian Government, in
consultation with stakeholders. It is noted that following recent consultation with gas
market industry stakeholders on Bulletin Board business and data requirements, the GMLG
has recommended that jurisdictions and stakeholders should be consulted further in
respect of Western Australia, Northern Territory and northern Queensland; and that
consideration of the appropriate use of a Bulletin Board for their purposes is required.?

The Office of Energy also notes the view expressed by the Authority that the REMCo
scheme would not have been cost effective without involvement of South Australia.
However, the Office of Energy acknowledges that the REMCo scheme was originally to be
implemented in Western Australia on its own, without the involvement of South Australia,
and stili presents a low cost option.

National Gas Market Reforms

The Office of Energy would also like to comment on section 4 of the Issues Paper, which
deals with “Future National Reforms and their Impact on the Operation of REMCo”.

As noted by the Authority, the Council of Australian Governments (“CoAG”") agreed in April
2007 to the establishment of a single industry funded energy market operator for both
electricity and gas to strengthen the national character of energy market governance.
CoAG has tasked the MCE with developing a detailed implantation plan for establishment
of a national energy market operator by the end of 2007, in consultation with stakeholders.

CoAG specified that the national energy market operator would undertake functions
performed by the National Electricity Market Management Company and would be
“expected” to undertake the functions recommended by the GMLG for a gas market
operator, inciuding:

» the functions of the jurisdictional retail gas market operators;
« the Bulletin Board and STTM functions being developed by the GMLG; and

* agas emergency advisory function to the National Gas Emergency Response Advisory
Committee (which has particular relevance for the interconnected eastern states
jurisdictions).
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